
 

 

 

   

Reminder for those who have paid!!!   

2016  

BCC Board of 

Directors 

Maria Fruin, President 
 president@bccutah.org 

Liesa Sandall, Past President/ 
Volunteer Coordinator 
pastpresident@bbcutah.org 

Laurie Googasian,  Vice-President                                               
 vicepresident@bccutah.org 

Don Williams, Road Captain 
roadcaptain@bccutah.org 

Lori Schoenwald, Secretary 
secretary@bccutah.org 

Iris Buder, Treasurer 
treasurer@bccutah.org 

Peter Westbrook, Membership 
membership@bccutah.org 

Steve Holden, Web Master 
webmaster@bccutah.org 

Cheryl Holden, Newsletter 
newsletter@bccutah.org 

Bob Schultz, Kean Healy, & Penny 
Perkins, Members-At-
Large  

 **Board Meetings are held monthly. 
Please email a board member if you 
have agenda or suggestions for 
discussions. 

 



The Road Ahead 
 Notes from the President  Maria Fruin 

Happy New Year BCCers!  Hope everyone enjoyed their holidays and maybe even 

received some bike related gifts.  Santa sent me a new set of wheels.  He also 

charged my credit card so not sure about that disconnect.  Winter is real this 

year so our biking opportunities have not been as plentiful as last year. 

However we have had some fun doing other activities.  Snowshoeing to keep 

the legs in some semblance of shape.  We had the Chili cook-off and Dessert 

Debate.  I believe a record number of chili entries at 10 were cooked up by our 

talented members.  Our winter meeting also took place after the eating and then the 

first Ride Leader training of the year. 

Our little lull from daily cycling opportunities, is a good time to think about 

what our goals might be for the year.  I would like to hear from you, the 

ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΣ ƻƴ ǿƘŀǘ ǘȅǇŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ŘƻΦ  hƴŜ ǘƘƛƴƎ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƛǎ 

some real hands on, get some grease on them, mini classes on quick mechanical fixes.  My thought is 

have 5-мл ŎŀǇŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŀƴŘȅ Ŧƻƭƪǎ ǊŜǾƻƭǾŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀƴǘǎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ƭƛǘŜǊŀƭƭȅ Řƻ ǘƘŜ ΨǊŜǇŀƛǊΩΥ  ǘŀƪŜ 

off their back wheel and change their tube than put the wheel back on.  Not only see it done but do it.  

Another could be adjusting your derailleur.  Might sound scary to those that have never done it but get 

your hands dirty and pretty soon you're impressing your fellow riders with your knowledge.  Maybe 

measuring your chain and then using a chain tooƭ ǘƻ ǊŜǇŀƛǊ ŀ ǎƛƳǳƭŀǘŜŘ ōǊƻƪŜƴ ƻƴŜ ǎƻ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ ƛŦ ǘƘŜ 

real thing happens.  All this might even lead to you buying a bike stand and doing your own tune-ups 

(just ask Bonnie).  If anyone would be interested in being a roaming instructor please let me know.  I 

know there are many qualified folks out there and a lot of riders who could benefit from your 

knowledge and skills. 

What long term goals would you like to see the club strive for?  More advocacy?  What does that look 

like to you?  More rides?  Hard to top last year but I think Don plans on trying.  More social gatherings 

off the bike? Should we look for more members? Should we aim to have our current members be more 

active? Or both?  Do you love the club just as it is?  What ideas have popped into your head?  This club is 

made of you, so what you put into it is what will make it even more laudable. Let us know what you 

think.   

Enjoy the real winter season.  Check the calendar as 

things pop up.  Plan on coming to the Annual Awards 

Banquet on Feb 26th.  Have Fun! 

 



  ATTENTION!!!! 
        THE SPRING SCHEDULE  

                               Ride Leaders Needed 

The Winter Banquet is always the kick start the season needs ! 

March 5th Bob Basque leads Winter Escape  Metric  Liesa Sandall leads the 

SuperSeries.  

Layton Deli Ride is  the 19th of March, Lori Schoenwald leads the long leg from Redwood road but a 

Social leader is still needed for the shorter leg from Centerville ς all rolling to the Einsteins in Layton 

The Social to the St Patty's day parade happens the same day as Moab Skinny tire, Saturday March 12, 

and we need a ride leader for this one.  Last year's start was Murray Park, but it could really be 

anywhere accessible to downtown. 

More SOCIAL SERIES are yet to be scheduled ς This is a great time of year for breakfast 

rides or lunch rides.  Get a few miles, get motivated,  grab some grub,  maybe ride a 

little more. 

In April  ς Ride Leaders are needed for the Legacy Parkway Metric and Super on April 2.  Deb 

Kimbrough has volunteered to lead the Social. 

April 9 ς is Willard Bay and Lori Schoenwald has volunteered to lead the Metric, but we still need a 

leader for the Social to Farmington and the Super distance. 

April 16 -is last year's new ride of the year ς The Tailwind 100 will offer Social, Metric and Super 

distances from either Roy or Provo Frontrunner stations based upon wind direction. All you need is train 

fare or a really early start to make it to the start point in time.  

 



Endurance Sports Show with our 

Bonneville Cycling Club Friends! 
Here are some of our fellow Bonneville Cycling Club  members  enjoying the events  at the 

Endurance sport show. 

The 5k run started early Saturday morning with several of 

members at the start and finishing at great times! Way to go! 

Then there were many members both on Friday and 

Saturday that spent many of their free time volunteering at 

our booth explaining who we are and what we do for fun! 

Ride, ride, and ride!  There was also yummy goodies to be 

shared with those who stopped by and wanted to know 

about  Bonneville Bicycling Club. Thanks for all that helped 

out, volunteers are always welcomed, remember to contact 

our volunteer coordinator Liesa Sandall 

volunteer@bccutah.org for any upcoming events in which you could help out with.  



Call the EPA ? 

Don Williams 

If you ride one bike ς or a stable of a few bikes,  either way  - back in 

October- November you may have hung them up  to make the changeover 

to hiking, snowshoeing,  skiing or the couch Olympics.  A few bikes makes 

it worse, the change of day to day machines, with selections based on terrain, ride length or frame color 

of the day, leaves a bike or two unused for several weeks followed by a bunch of loose ends when one 

season ends and another begins. 

Suddenly one has a bike, or two,  sitting around needing a wash, a lube,  and worst of all ς needing the 

bottles cleaned and washed.  Unless those bottles are sitting between me and the NFL and college 

football playoffs, those bottles are out of sight, out of mind. Start of the trainer season or commuter 

season ς sometime right after the holiday hiatus  reminded me to drink before thirsty, and I looked 

around to find 5 water bottles,  2 full and 3 partials on our various bikes.  Open the tops on full bottles , 

and it smells like stale water, no biggy, a quick hot rinse and that bottle is no worse than it was all 

season long, getting re-used Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday with only a splash hot rinse and refill.  

COME ON  Everybody does it!  DƻƴΩǘ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŦŀŎŜ ƻŦ ŘƛǎƎǳǎǘΗ   

Now, Open a half full bottle ς and even if it's just plain drinking water, without sports drink inside ς it 

has something beyond lake stink on a hot day spewing out of the bottle top.  That smell permeates the 

plastic and won't leave the bottle tops even after a hot wash, without multiple trips thru the dishwasher 

with bleach or a soak in a vinegar bath.   

Flint Michigan has nothing on this!   Maybe a little more lead, but nothing short of this smelly, 

potentially deadly concoction.  Add stale sports drink into the equation and , if you accidentally spill this 

in public, the guys in the full body suits,  like when the X-files finds the crashed spaceship, have to be 

called in for the clean-up.  A black sludge inside the spout , a black smear that even scrubbing won't  

take off the sidewalls,  it all makes a grand chemistry experiment.  

If we found out these left behinds improved performance, 

everyone would be doing it.  More likely some kind of 

rash, blisters,  fever and the palsy should be expected, or 

all the side effects for every drug being advertised in the 

media today.  Hallucinations would be interesting but not 

conducive to surviving on a bike.   

But what if  -  a mix that when spoiled has predictable 

results would be a great invention, like homemade beer, 

or rocket fuel.  Maybe restored hair growth, paint 

remover, or something like super steroids, Χ hwΣ ƳŀȅōŜ L 

should just wash my bottles.  



------------------------------------------------- 
 

BCC 
MOVE      
FORWARD     

                       
               TRAFFIC SKILLS 101 

                  On-line course available at bikeed.org  

        THE BEST WAY TO BECOME A SAFER  EFFECTIVE CYCLIST 
        PASS THE TEST then PASS THE ROAD TEST  
        CHECK RIDES START THIS SPRING 
        Watch the Ride Schedule for details 
              όǘƘŀǘ ƎǳȅΚ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ bŜƭǎƻƴ ±ŀƛƭǎ hƭȅƳǇƛŎ ŎȅŎƭƛǎǘύ 
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 Crazy Rides of our Bonneville Cycling Club Friends! 

High Point Coffee ride  lead by Steve Holden has been a 

favorite to have something warm after a fun cold ride . 

Lover's Lane Loop ride lead by Elliott Mott had some 

special moments like when we entered the true Lovers 

Lane full of mud and yuck... then the snow and ice, once 

upon the Jordan River park 

trail..finally what do we meet 

at the Gardner Village ...yes 

that's a real animal! 

Combo Platter and Plus ride lead by Frankie Tate will 

be remembered as another fun ride while passing 

through on the Parley's Crossing trail... if you ever 

thought of riding in cycle crossing, this could have 

given you a good taste of it all.  Moving around falling 

rocks, big craters in the path and snow and ice up the 

steepest and challenging part of the way... so carrying our bikes was the only way 

to go. We were not the only bike riders trying to do this as we have a picture of 

some riders from Canyon Bicycles. 

Other rides enjoyed were: 

Hump Day Trainer rides lead by Dave Crotchett 

Barbacoa rides lead by  Laurie Googasian 

Sugarhouse Cruise rides lead by Robin Perkins 

Milkshaker Social lead by Kean Healy 

Emigration lead by Ray Schoenwald 

 Marina ride lead by Susan Benedict 



Snowshoeing: 

Lori Schoenwald- 

Nighttime snowshoeing keeps getting 

better....when we hit our hour turnaround on 

Upper Porters Fork, Curt Griffin pulled out a 

Hefty Bag and showed us that big kids can 

have fun sledding down the steeper parts of 

the trail. 

 

 

 

ARE YOU AWARE ?   
With warmer weather bearing down upon us ςThe BCC Overall mileage for all time is moving within 

опллл ƳƛƭŜǎ ƻŦ н Ƴƛƭƭƛƻƴ ƭƛŦŜǘƛƳŜ ƳƛƭŜǎ ŦƻǊ .// Φ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǊƻǳƎƘƭȅ мκсth of last season's total BCC mileage, 

so sometime in the early 2016 season we will be passing 2 million big ones.   The question is  - when is 

1/6th of our season complete? 

The next question is ς ²ŜΩǾŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǎŜŜƴ н Ƴƛƭƭƛƻƴ Ŏƭǳō ƳƛƭŜǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ς what's it like?   Over there ς on the 

other side of 2 million miles?   

Remember last season when we surpassed 1000 rides for the first time ever?  It was October 22nd  and 

there was a great turnout that day.  30 plus club members shared in  something we had not seen before, 

but this is much bigger ς it took  years to get here. 

So, Make your plans now ς you want to be there ς  whenever it is - there will be ample  warning  with 

progressions updated as we  track our progress, we will know the day, and if it were possible to actually 

freeze the club miles for a single day it is  possible that we could point  toward  the exact mile on the 

exact ride ς we could start a bonfire in the road, or something.  After all, we knew the exact place that a 

member hit 50,000 club miles for the first time ever.   

    SEE YOU ON THE NEXT RIDE 


